Minutes of Steering Group Meeting 4.4.12
Present
Chris Cant; Peter Ward; Peter Clarke; Richard Wood; Peter Dicken; Maureen Ward:
Joan Robinson joined the meeting for part of the time.
Apologies: John Bodger; Geoff Rockliffe-King; Nigel Jenkins:
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.
CC gave an update of the finances in advance of the year end accounts. PACT is more or less breaking even at the moment. 
PW reported that he had discussed an agreement with CAfS whereby if PW does work for them in connection with their bid, CAfS will pay PACT  provided PACT agrees to keep 25% and return 75% as a donation to CAfS.
DVD sales have not been good and this is a loss for PACT. PW and MW have underwritten this but CC suggested that we wait and see how sales progress throughout the year and reassess the situation. This was agreed. 
PD has left a boxful of books (Story Giants) with the storytellers and hopes to see income from this.
CC has come to an agreement with Jess and Jackie about the copyright issues if they want to reprint the book and will prepare a letter for them to sign which gives them a period of two years free use of copyright after which time PACT shares the copyright in three way split.
It was suggested that when MW e-mails the "keep informed" group, she should add a note inviting donations.
Joan Robinson joined the group to give an update on the Community Garden and the potential trip to Todmorden. She has found people willing to take responsibility for looking after the garden and various local groups including schools are committed to planting in the months to come with help from 2 students at Newton Rigg. Her overall aim is to improve and bring planting where possible as far as the end of the speed restriction on Stricklandgate/Scotland Road. To this end she is now going to focus her attention on the area opposite the fish and chip shop in the hope that planting up the bed will generate community engagement. Hill's garage has agreed to have a planter on its premises.
Joan remarked that there was a lot going on in Eden already - eg. Ana Jones at Salkeld Mill has started a community allotment, various parish councils have projects of this kind and also Ullswater Community College (UCC) were to establish a garden.. There is the opportunity to learn from each other.
The suggested date for the visit to Todmorden is 9th June and NBM will be in touch with MW to give a price for the bus (probably £20-25 per person) assuming a minimum number of 25. If we don't have enough people they will consider running it as their own outing and will pick up in Appleby and Kirkby Stephen too.
Pam Warhurst is coming to talk about Incredible Edible Todmorden on 30th April at the Methodist Church Hall. Before the event Joan has arranged for her to speak to teachers and possibly some governors at UCC.
The event itself will start at 7pm and end at 9pm. It was agreed that Joan should ask Dawn Stobbart to chair it.  Pam will show the film about Todmorden and answer questions between 7 and 8pm. 
PW and MW  to check availability and operation of computer/projector and person to operate it, provide a box for people to drop their e-mail addresses into - could be tear-off portion of leaflets on seats relating to visit to Todmorden. PC to prepare a herb quiz for the coffee break. PW and MW and PD to organise coffee/biscuits. MW to organise trip to Todmorden - costs/ information/pick up points handout. Joan will make badges for PACT members and will liaise with PW and MW for press releases. 
It was agreed that PACT would underwrite the event but that people would be invited to contribute to costs. 
Discussion on Waste and Recycling 17.4.12
As much advertising as possible to be done in advance. PD will bring tray bakes. Cold drinks as no access to kitchen.
Forward Programme
17.4.12 Waste and Recycling Discussion
30.4.12 Talk by Todmorden
15.5.12 AGM It was suggested that we go to the Water Mill and fire up the cob oven for this. RW to take forward. 
26.5.12 Litter Pick
9.6.12 Visit to Todmorden
It was suggested to have a film evening in September when Nigel has returned.
PW suggested an event with other "transition towns" eg. Carlisle/Keswick/Cockermouth - a social event to swap stories on what works and what doesn't.
PC suggested an Energy Fair possibly joining forces with CAfS.
RW suggested a World Cafe style event.
CC suggested a social event at the Water Mill with firing of the oven. PW to clear this with Nick Jones.
In October there will be Apple Day at Acorn Bank.
A permaculture discussion with Naomi is another possible event.
PW to take these ideas and turn it into a forward plan.
There will be only one meeting in August (1.8.12) and the next meeting after that will be 5.9.12.
PC agreed to revamp the PACT leaflet in time for the Todmorden talk so that leaflets will be available on the night. 
PD has had an email from Joan and agreed to build an apple press - Peter Dawson in Temple Sowerby has made one and PD will find out how it works.
